TOWN OF LONG BEACH TOWN COUNCIL SPECIAL CONFERENCE JANUARY 16, 2020 3:00 PM

Present were Councilpersons John Wall, Mary Lou McFadden, Clerk-Treasurer Bill de Funiak; Town Attorney Chris Willoughby and Attorney Chuck Watterson of Braje, Nelson and Janes. There were approximately 3 townspeople in attendance.

As there was not a quorum, this was deemed an unofficial, informational meeting to discuss the emergency work which is proceeding; eventuated by the rising waters of Lake Michigan. Council persons Lemay, Kocher and Meyer participated by telephone.

Work is ongoing from Stop 21 through Stop 23 with sandbags and steel sheet piling being installed to protect town property, including Lake Shore Drive.

No votes were taken, nor decisions made during this meeting.

The conference was adjourned at 3:50 PM.

Respectfully submitted,

Bill de Funiak, Clerk-Treasurer